## CORNERSTONE A CADEMY MANIPUR INDIA

July 28, 2022

Dear Friends of the Haokips and Cornerstone Academy:

When I last wrote you in November 2021, Dr. Thangboi and Kimsi Haokip and their teaching staff at Cornerstone Academy of Manipur were still under lockdown by the Indian government. Nevertheless, they had labored with Christ's love to provide private educational services to about 100 students.

I am so happy to tell you that the pandemic lockdown is a thing of the past! And let's pray that it does not rear its ugly face again.

Not only are their students once again officially enrolled in Cornerstone Academy, but, also, their very first final graduation exam (see photo) revealed that some of their students performed wonderfully, according to a recent letter from Thangboi. Their remarkable facility, much of it built with your gifts, is just one indication of the Haokips' success as Christian educators.

Of course, not only are they providing an outstanding education to children in SE Manipur state, but they consistently and tirelessly seek to inculcate a love for and devotion to Jesus Christ.

Along with your prayers, would you share a mid-year gift that helps ensure that Northeast India's poor children will continue to receive a high-quality Christian education?

With gratitude for your Christ-animated generosity towards our Indian brethren,

Bob Osburn, PhD

For the Cornerstone Academy committee: Dr. Joel Lawrence, Mark Stage, John Stage, and Dr. Bob Osburn

P.S. Please write your generous check to Global Horizons, noting on the envelope that it is for "Cornerstone Academy." <u>They need your support.</u>